
CITY OF NIAGARA FALLS 
 NEW YORK 

 
       October 31, 2022 
 
TO:  City Council 

FROM:  Mayor Robert M. Restaino 
 
SUBJECT: LETTER OF AWARD FOR STEAM TRAP REPLACEMENT PROJECT AT            

NIAGARA FALLS CITY HALL 

   

The following was the result of bids received on October 18, 2022, for the above referenced project: 

 

  CONTRACTOR   BASE BID  ALTERNATE “A” 
  DV Brown & Associates, Inc. $197,600.00  $15,200.00 
  567 Vickers Street 
  Tonawanda, NY 14150 
   

 It is the recommendation of the undersigned that this project be awarded to the sole bidder DV Brown 
& Associates, Inc. at the combination of their Base Bid and Alternate “A” price of $212,800.00. Additionally, 
to accommodate future maintenance efforts, two master steam traps will be installed in line with the boilers 
themselves for a complete cost of $8,975.00, for a total contract amount of $221,775.00. 
  
  Funding for this project is American Rescue Plan Funds under Treasury Guidance Expenditure 
Category 6.1, which is “Revenue Replacement for the Provision of Government Services”. 
 
 Will the Council vote to so approve and authorize the Mayor to execute a contract in a form 
acceptable to the Corporation Counsel? 
 

     Respectfully submitted, 
 
  
     Mayor Robert M. Restaino 
 
 
     Anthony Restaino, City Administrator 
 
 
     Robert Buzzelli, Civil Engineer III 
 
Funding Approval: 
   
_______________________ 
Daniel Morello, City Controller 
 
 
 

Bax________ Myles_________ Tompkins________ Zajac_________ Spanbauer_______ 


